From: <u>ben vos productions</u>

To: Community Support and Services Committee

Subject: Emergency Powers

Date: Friday, 4 March 2022 11:45:01 AM

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to ask that you say No to extending the state of emergency powers in Queensland until 2024 and restore the freedoms that Queenslanders held before 2020.

It is ludicrous to think that because of these emergency powers we have a two-tiered system in this state. I know personally how this has affected mental health and stress levels and many professional's have lost their jobs due to these ridiculous mandates. These emergency powers have put livelihoods at stake, to be forced to make a choice between their jobs or to take a medical experiment. The Immunisation act states that vaccines should not be mandated. It makes no sense to extend these emergency powers. It is not only about vaccine mandates, but everything that has created division and segregation in our society.

I implore you to think about the consequences of another two years of living like we have been since this started in 2020. Allow us to get back to life as it used to be when people had a choice to decide how they take care of their own health.

I ask you to say no without hesitation and not to extend the State of Emergency Powers.

Regards,

ben vos